

Đề thi

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC

Môn: TIẾNG ANH

(Thời gian làm bài 60 phút, không kể thời gian phát đề)

Đề thi này có 03 trang

(2) 55 = 10 + 45
10/10 10/10 10/10
chắc chắn đúng
khi làm bài

A. PRONUNCIATION (0.8 point)

I. Choose a word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

(0.4 point)

1. A. helped /t/ B. washed /t/ C. shouted /ɔ/ D. worked /t/
2. A. typhoons /z/ B. funnels /z/ C. plumbers /z/ D. faucets /s/

II. Choose a word whose main stress position is different from the others. (0.4 point)

3. A. amount B. label C. fashion D. comic
4. A. beautiful B. difficult C. effective D. different

B. GRAMMAR - VOCABULARY - CONVERSATION EXCHANGES (4.4 points)

Choose the best answer to complete each sentence. Write A, B, C or D on your answer sheet.

5. Nam is a good student. _____?
A. is he B. isn't he C. does he D. doesn't he
6. English is widely _____ in Malaysia. + (TP)
A. speaking B. spoken C. speak D. spoke
7. Health experts suggest _____ hands with soap regularly to prevent the risk of infections.
A. washing B. wash C. to wash D. washed
8. They had a great holiday. It was one of _____ holidays they've ever had.
A. the most enjoyable B. more enjoyable
C. most enjoyable D. the more enjoyable
9. The local government is _____ the causes of coronavirus transmission in the area.
A. looking up B. looking out C. looking after D. looking into
10. Most students enjoy _____ to Korean Popular Music.
A. listen B. listening C. to listen D. to listening
11. _____ English books do you have?
A. How often B. How long C. How much D. How many
12. My sister _____ me some boxes of disposable face masks yesterday.
A. buy B. bought C. have bought D. was buying
13. I _____ my friends since the outbreak of the COVID-19 pandemic.
A. hadn't met B. didn't meet C. haven't met D. couldn't meet
14. The teacher asked if I _____ a face mask in public places and crowded areas.
A. wear B. will wear C. have worn D. wore
15. Are wind power _____ solar power new kinds of energy for future use in Soc Trang?
A. and B. or C. with D. but
16. Mary said she would fly to Africa to help disadvantaged children in remote areas _____.
A. the following year B. the last year
C. the year before D. next year
17. My father's really busy. _____, he's willing to help my mother with the household chores.
A. However B. Moreover C. Therefore D. So

18. If I were you, I _____ a medical declaration on NCOVI app.
A. will make B. made C. make D. would make
19. Oranges are rich in vitamin C _____ is good for our health.
A. who B. whom C. which D. whose
20. Trinh Cong Son is the best music _____ I've ever known.
A. composer B. designer C. player D. commentator
21. Do you know the student _____ painted graffiti on the wall?
A. which B. who C. where D. whom
22. We are having a good time together. We wish you _____ here with us now.
A. will be B. are C. would be D. were
23. _____ is cultivated in some places in Viet Nam, especially in Vinh Chau, Soc Trang.
A. Sugarcane B. Purple onion C. Shrimp D. Red apple
24. Why don't we _____ funds for the poor students in our school?
A. raise B. raising C. to raise D. to raising
25. Nam, 'How do you go to school, Lan?'
A. Every day B. About 7 km C. By bike D. Once a week
26. Peter, 'You are a great actor, Mary!'
A. Well done B. All right C. That's great D. Thanks

C. WORD FORMATION (0.8 point)

Give the correct form of the words in brackets to complete each sentence.

27. Typhoons and earthquakes are natural disasters. (nature)
28. She pleases that her secretary solved the problem effectively. (effective)
29. In order to keep our environment pollution, we should reuse and recycle plastic bags. (pollute)
30. One of the most important celebration for Vietnamese people is Tet or Lunar New Year. (celebrate)

D. READING (2.0 points)

I. Choose the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct word that best fits each of the numbered blanks. (1.0 point)

ST25 rice, one of the special products in Soc Trang, is popular with consumers. In 2019, it was awarded the world's best rice (31) _____ surpassing Thai and Cambodian rice at the World's Best Rice contest, (32) _____ by The Rice Trader in Manila, Philippines.

ST25 rice belongs to the ST aromatic rice line with (33) _____ different varieties created and improved by agricultural engineer Ho Quang Cua for over 20 years. Earlier, ST24 rice also won the first prize in the 'Vietnamese delicious rice' contest held by Vietnam Food Association (34) _____ November 4. ST25 rice is the premium rice in the current rice market for its unique flavor and richness of protein.

In Ho Chi Minh city, there is a shop specializing in (35) _____ products of Ho Quang Tri Private Enterprise such as ST20, ST24, and ST25 rice at the right price.

(Adapted from: <https://asiacom.vn/vi/vietnamese-rice-worlds-best-is-nothing-special-where-to-buy/>)

31. ☒ A. after B. with C. for D. to
32. ☐ A. estimated B. evaluated ☒ C. organized D. analyzed
33. ☐ A. much B. little ☒ C. many D. any
34. ☐ A. since B. in C. at ☒ D. on
35. ☒ A. selling B. sell ☒ C. sold D. to sell

II. Read the following passage and answer the questions from 36 to 40. Each answer must contain NO MORE THAN SEVEN WORDS. (1.0 point)

Online shopping

My name is Sara, and I love shopping online. I prefer mobile phone apps, but sometimes I use my computer. The phone is more convenient for me, and I can even do my shopping from bed!

I love shopping so much that I buy everything I need at home. I get food, electronics, books, and even large pieces of furniture like my sofa and bookshelves all online! But I still prefer getting clothes from a store so I can try them on to be sure they fit me fine.

My friends aren't as comfortable with buying things online as I am because they think that it can be dangerous. Of course, bad things sometimes happen, but I am very careful with all of my personal details. I think the biggest fear that people have with using their credit cards online is that someone will steal their number. It is important to be sure that the web page is secure. You can see this if the address has got an "s" in it, like https://. That "s" means it is safe.

(Adapted from: <https://test-english.com/reading/a1/online-shopping/>)

Questions:

36. What does Sara sometimes use to do shopping online?
37. What doesn't Sara buy online? *clothes*
38. According to paragraph 3, can shopping online be dangerous? *X, Hong can*
39. What problem do people think they will have when shopping online?
40. What does Sara think about shopping online?

D. WRITING (2.0 points)

I. Complete each sentence so that it is closest in meaning to the one printed above. (1.0 point)

41. Tom is taller than Peter.
→ Peter isn't *as tall as* Tom.
42. Tom said, "My mother has bought me a new calculator."
→ Tom told me *that his mother had bought him a new calculator*.
43. We must finish the report on time.
→ The report *had to be* ~~write~~ *finished* on time.
44. If you ~~don't~~ speak English frequently, you can't improve your pronunciation.
→ Unless *you speak English frequently*, ...
45. Everyone felt tired, ~~but~~ they didn't sit down to have a rest.
→ Although ...

II. Complete each sentence with your own words. (0.4 point)

46. If people continue to destroy the environment, *our life will be dirty*.
47. Mai passed her exam because *she learned by hard*.

III. Rearrange the jumbled word to make complete sentences. (0.6 point)

48. us/the/clean/advises/classrooms/to keep/Our teacher// *Our teacher advises us to keep the classrooms clean.*
49. soccer/we/raining/It's/play/so/can't// *It's raining, so we can't play soccer.*
50. is/whom/The man/told/she/about/at/the door/at//

79. *It's raining, so we can't play soccer.*

—HET—

Đáp án

HƯỚNG DẪN GIẢI CHI TIẾT ĐỀ THI VÀO 10 MÔN ANH – SỚC TRĂNG

THỰC HIỆN BỞI BAN CHUYÊN MÔN TUYENSINH247.COM

1. C	2. D	3. A	4. C	5. B	6. B	7. A
8. A	9. D	10. B	11. D	12. B	13. C	14. D
15. A	16. A	17. A	18. D	19. C	20. A	21. B
22. D	23. B	24. A	25. C	26. D		

27. natural

28. effectively

29. pollution

30. celebration

31. A	32. C	33. C	34. D	35. A
-------	-------	-------	-------	-------

36. her computer

37. clothes

38. Yes, it can./ Yes

39. using their credit cards online so that someone will steal their number

40. She loves shopping online.

41. as tall as Peter.

42. (that) his mother had bought him a new calculator.

43. must be finished on time.

44. you speak English fluently, you can't improve your pronunciation.

45. everyone felt tired, they didn't sit down to have a rest.

46. Gợi ý: Sử dụng cấu trúc: S + will/ won't + V_nguyên thể

47. Gợi ý: Sử dụng thì quá khứ đơn: S + Ved/ bqt + O.

48. Our teacher advises us to keep the classrooms clean.

49. It's raining, so we can't play soccer.

50. The man whom she told me about is at the door.